
Boy Scouts of the Philippines 
NATIONAL OFFICE 

Manila 
 
January 10, 2012 
  
NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM  
No. 07  Series of 2012 
 
TO  : Regional Scout Directors, Council Scout Executives and Officers-In-Charge 
 
SUBJECT : ADDITIONAL INFORMATION ON NATIONAL TRAINING  

COMMISSION SEMINAR-WORKSHOP ON ADULTS IN SCOUTING  
AND TRAINING POLICY  

 
1. Pursuant to the National Office Memorandum No. 1, Series of 2012 regarding the conduct of 

National Training Commission Seminar-Workshop on Adults in Scouting and National Training 
Policy please be notified on the following additional information.  

 
1.1. Regional Scout Directors are encouraged to attend and participate in this seminar-workshop 

to address critical issues in the interpretation and implementation of training scheme and 
policy with the concurrence of your Regional Training Commission.  
 

1.2. Participants are expected to bring their attire for socials and comfortable clothing during the 
workshop proper. Type A Scout Uniform with Gilwell Tokens shall be observed during 
formal ceremonies.  

 
1.3. In order to prepare for the programme, logistics and administration, deadline for submission 

of the list of participants will be on January 20, 2012 (Friday) at the National Office, BSP. 
 

1.4. Attached here is the participant’s information sheet for your perusal and immediate 
dissemination.  

 
2. Should you have further queries, please feel free to call 527-5112 and look for Mr. Yasser F. 

Sarona or you may email us at yaz.sarona@scouts.org.ph or pard@scouts.org.ph   
 

3. For information, guidance and compliance of all concerned.  
 
 
 
 
J. RIZAL C. PANGILINAN 
Secretary General  


